Pacific University Oregon

January 26, 2020

Dan Logsdon
Director, National Center for Interstate Compacts
Council of State Governments
1776 Avenue of the States
Lexington, KY 40511

RE: Audiology and Speech-Language Pathology Interstate Compact

Dear Mr. Logsdon,

I write on behalf of the School of Communication Sciences and Disorders, Pacific University Oregon in support of the Audiology and Speech-Language Pathology Interstate Compact.

Our faculty has evaluated the proposed compact, weighed the benefits and concerns, and reached consensus that we are in support of the proposal to legislate increased ease of portability of licensure from one state to another.

If you have any questions or if we can provide any additional information please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be reached via email: helen.sharp@pacificu.edu or telephone (503) 352-1432.

Sincerely,

Helen Sharp, Ph.D. CCC-SLP

Professor and Director

School of Communication Sciences and Disorders